Wighill Parish Council Chairman’s Report 2017-2018

A steady year for Wighill Parish Council.  

The PC has engaged with HBC on a number of other matters including authorisation for the payment for litter picking, repairs to street lighting, blocked gullies and several applications for planning permission.   As happened in the previous year there was some controversy with one of these with the HBC decision against the PC’s position.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Swift action by the Clerk/RFO led to the acquisition of some bags of daffodil and crocus bulbs.  Sterling efforts by Councillor Roberts to get them planted in time led to a marvellous display around the village signs in March.  

The PC’s finances remain healthy and subject to any other additional expenditure the PC is looking at options to purchase a hardwood seat and re-site the village waste bin next to the notice board.  It is likely that the PC will also arrange to have the ex BT Kiosk (the Village Library) repainted.

Richard Parkin has decided to leave the PC and we thank him for his many years of service as Chairman and PC member.  We also welcome Lindsay Richardson as our newest member of the PC. 

J R Hyde
Chairman Wighill Parish Council
